
These are the minutes from the July 19, 2022 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present 
were Ms. Diane Sawin - Chair, Ms. Kathleen Dauphinais - Board Member, Mr. John Dougherty 
- Board Member, Ms. Kim Dixon - Health Director, Mr. William Barrett - Asst. Health Agent, 
Ms. Kathleen Mahoney- Tobacco Coordinator 

Having a quorum, Ms. Sawin motioned to open the meeting at 4:34 p.m. 

Health Agent Update : 

There were a couple complaints that were dealt with in the past few weeks, a housing complaint 
regarding air conditioning was resolved, as well as a complaint regarding insects at a restaurant 
which was also resolved properly and efficiently. 

Hanover day was a very successful this year. 

Tobacco Fiscal Year Update: 

Ms. Mahoney advised the Board that all inspections are currently up to date and is currently in 
the process of completing the pricing survey. New postcards with instructional info will also be 
provided to all tobacco retail sale outlets in Hanover. 

Tobacco Permits Issued: 

228 Columbia Road-A-1 - Abhijay Cmp 

386 Columbia Road STE-3 - Hanover Vape and Cigar 

Well Applications: 

73 Elm Street - Irrigation - Approved as Submitted 

74 Ridge Hill Road- Irrigation -Approved as Submitted 

70 Sunset Point - Irrigation - Approved as Submitted 

32 Constitution Way-Irrigation-Approved as Submitted 

Septic Plans: 

552 Center Street - Grady Consulting LLC. - 6/21/2022 - Ms. Dauphinas motioned to approve 
the plan with a variance, Mr. Dougherty second. 

22 Gail Road - Grady Consulting LLC. - 6/13/2022 - Ms. Dauphinas motioned to approve the 
plan with a variance, Ms. Sawin second. 

307 Plain Street - McGlone Enterprises Inc. - 6/29/2022 - Approved as Submitted 

268 Union Street - McGlone Enterprises Inc. - 5/17/2022 - Approved as Submitted 



1213 Hanover Street - McGlone Enterprises Inc. - 6/27/2022-Approved as Submitted 

317 Broadway - McGlone Enterprises Inc. - 6/1/2022 - Ms. Dauphinas motioned to approve the 
plan with a variance, Ms. Sawin second. 

Ms. Sawin moved to adjourn, Ms. Dauphinais second; so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned 
at 5:37 p.m. 


